
Association of New Jersey Household Hazardous Waste Coordinators Meeting 
September 28, 2021  

End of Summer Meeting – Jenkinson’s Inlet, Point Pleasant 
 
 

Welcome / President’s Report 
 
ANJHHWC President Jaye Sims began the meeting with a moment of silence for those 
we have lost along the way from COVID 19.  Jaye thanked JoAnn Gemenden for her 
service as president over the past years at ANJHHWC.  
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
Mr. Sikorski provided the current balance is $24,722.15 which includes expenditures of 
web hosting fees, zoom subscriptions and deposits from dues.  Diana Vigilante made a 
motion to approve the Treasurer’s report and Monica Gismondi seconded the motion and 
all approved. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
Ms. Harvey made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from the virtual meeting held 
on April 20, 2021. Ms. Gismondi seconded the motion and the motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Election of Secretary 
 
It was motioned by JoAnn Gemenden and seconded by Diana Vigilante to elect Melissa 
Harvey as Secretary of ANJHHWC and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
“Avoid the Spark” Campaign 
 
Carole Tolmachewich mentioned that ANJHHWC, ANJR and Recycle Coach formed a 
committee regarding fires charged by rechargeable batteries.  It was suggested to provide 
a link on ANJR’s and ANJHHWC’s websites pertaining to the “Avoid the Spark” campaign. 
 
Kim Stewart from Recycle Coach introduced herself to the committee.  She stated that 
she is here to help and would be happy to sit in on our meetings. 
 
PaintCare 
 
Ed Waters stated the bill needs amendments per NJDEP.  He will keep us informed on 
the upcoming amendments. 
 
 
 



NJDEP Audits of HHW Programs 
 
Jaye Sims mentioned to set a date for a meeting to draft up some questions pertaining to 
the audits and what the State is looking for.  A discussion ensued and it was agreed upon 
those further discussions to have a meeting on this.  A consensus amongst the group to 
meet was made for the morning of Oct. 21, 2021.   
 
Adjournment 
 
Jaye Sims asked if there were any old or new business to discuss.  Hearing none, a 
motion was made to end the meeting by Dan Napoleon and seconded by Stuart Newman. 
 
 


